




































































































 

 
 
 
3/3/15 
 
Dana L. Gauthier 
Senior Buyer GRU 
 
 
Subject: Clarification of responses needed to GRU RFP 2015-024 
Transportation and Beneficial Reuse or Disposal of Dewatered Biosolids. 
 
Ms. Gauthier, 
 
 
Denali Water’s responses to question for GRU-RFP 2015-024 
 
1.Please confirm that you understand that, as described in the RFP, the Class B 
biosolids GRU will produce will meet Class B pathogen reduction requirements but 
will not meet Class B vector attraction reduction. Please confirm that your price is 
based on receiving GRU’s Class B biosolids as described. Confirmed, we realize it 
doesn’t meet vector attraction.  
 
2. Given that the biosolids GRU will produce will not meet vector attraction reduction 
requirements, please describe how you will meet vector attraction requirements in 
your land application program. Your proposal did not have incorporation methods 
described. Vector attraction will be met through incorporation by an FDEP 
established method as detailed in our FDEP biosolids management site permit 
application that we will submit. 
 
3. Do you plan to perform your own testing and analysis of our Class B biosolids? 
No, we plan to utilize the analysis provided by GRU that certifies class B. 
 
4. In Section 6.9 Price and Contract Duration, your pricing is 31.55/wet ton for years 1-
5. You provide information about a Fuel Surcharge based on the Gulf Coast region (EIA). 
How are you going to apply the fuel surcharge (to the price per ton, by miles, truck load, 
gallons)? Clarify how the fuel surcharge will be assessed? Show the formula for which 
you will use to assess the fuel surcharge. Provide a cost table with a fuel adjustment 
adder and deduct. Fuel Price Adjustment:   Denali Water’s fuel adjustment is indexed 
on the current diesel fuel price of $3.00 per gallon and is based upon the U.S. 
Department of Energy Information Administration Weekly Retail On-Highway 
Diesel Prices for the Gulf Coast Region. The adjustment will be based upon the 
round-trip miles traveled by Denali Water in hauling Customers residuals to the 
land application site.  When the weekly price of diesel fuel deviates a minimum of 
$0.25 per gallon from the $3.00 per gallon price, Denali will at that time, adjust 
accordingly. Example: For every $0.25 increase or decrease in diesel fuel, GRU’s load 



price will be adjusted $5.00 per load. Again, no adjustments will be made unless 
there is at least a $.25 cent fluctuation from the $3.00 per gallon mark.  
 
I based this off of 80 mile roundtrip/ 4 miles per gallon= 20 gallons X .25= $5.00.  So 
for every .25 cents fuel goes up we would add $5.00 to the load price.   

 
5. Clarify if you adjust your pricing if the CPI goes down? Yes we will adjust 
accordingly. 
 
 
Denali appreciates the opportunity to provide these services and look forward to working 
with you on future projects.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions at 251-
463-3730. 
 
Sincerely, 

Randy Sollie 

Randy Sollie 
Director of Operations East – Denali Water 
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